St. Boniface (Scipio)

www.stbonifacesttherese.com



St. Therese (Richmond)

25 August - 02 September 2018

Weddings: Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. Baptisms: Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date. **Reconciliation:** Any time by appointment or Saturdays 3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

St. Therese Mass Schedule

Saturday	Aug 25,2018	6:00 PM	Monica Lickteig - Bill and Coleen Hurley
Tuesday	Aug 28,2018	8:30 AM	Rose Gretencord - Dale and Sandra Kueser
Wednesday	Aug 29,2018	10:30 AM	For all Parishioners - Living and Deceased - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Thursday	Aug 30,2018	8:30 AM	Kim Peters - Lester and Barbara Wuertz
Saturday	Sept 01,2018	6:00 PM	Leland Kueser - Galen and Peg Wichman

Assignments – 09/01/18

Lectors:

Mike Wheeler, Gerard Weber

Eucharistic Ministers:

Leo and Mary Wiederholt, Dale Kueser

Richmond Care Center:

Sr. Loretta Roeckers

Hospitality: Judy Wall CountingTeam: D

Church Cleaning

Sandra Kueser, Marlene Laird

Stewardship

Offertory Collection: 18 August 2018

Regular Collection - \$653.00

(Envelopes - \$515.00 and Plate - \$138.00)

Votives - \$36.00

Initial Envelope Offering - \$3.00 Carmelite Missions - \$35.00 Building Fund - \$250.00

St. Boniface Mass Schedule

Sunday	Aug 26,2018	9:00 AM	Megan Smith - Rick and Peg Mechnig and Family
Monday	Aug 27,2018	8:30 AM	Ann Hermreck - Steve and Bibs Vohs
Wednesday	Aug 29,2018	10:30 AM	For all Parishioners - Living and Deceased - At Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Friday	Aug 31,2018	8:30 AM	Henry Wittman - Pat and Connie Rockers
Sunday	Sept 02,2018	9:00 AM	Mark Rockers - Arla Lickteig

Assignments – 09/02/18

Stewardship

Votives - \$12.00

Carmelite Missions - \$35.00

Offertory Collection: 19 August 2018

Regular Collection - \$1,118.50 (Envelopes - \$1,322.00 and Plate - \$243.40)

Lectors:

Keith Hermreck, Margie Bunnel

Eucharistic Ministers:

Frank and Connie Wittman, Nancy Hermreck

Servers:

Sayleen Partida, Noah Porter, Garrett Bures

Richmond Care Center: Sr. Loretta Roeckers

Counting Team: Leon Lickteig

Saint Boniface Priory 32292 N E Norton Road, Gamett, KS 65032 Main: 785-835-6273 Mobile: 785-433-1252 www.stbonifacesttherese.com Reverend Jerry Williams O.Carm

jwilliams@carmelnet.org

Cemetery - \$430.00 (\$30.00 - Barbara Setter Memorials and Sale

of 2 Plots)

I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts



SPECIAL COLLECTION - There will be a Special Collection next weekend for The Catholic University of America. There is a special envelope in your recently delivered packet of envelopes. As always, thank you in advance for your customary generosity!

HAWAII DISASTER RELIEF - The Archdiocese is responding to a request from the Bishop of Honolulu for assistance with the relief efforts for those who are suffering as a result of the Kilauea Volcano eruptions. Though there won't be a special collection for this, if you would like to contribute, place your offering in the regular collection basket in an envelope marked "Hawaiian Recovery". Thanks for considering this request.

RURAL YOUTH SUMMER TOUR - was a tremendous success, even despite the wet and gloomy weather! I believe it was the largest crowd we have had thus far. The speakers and the program were very well-received, and the meal and the Eucharist were most nourishing. Thanks goes to the Rural Youth Ministry office and Angie Bittner; as well as to Nancy Hermreck here locally and the many, many people she gathered together to help with the local details, especially the Knights, Altar Society, STARS, parents and our own young people who made hosting the event an act of loving service. It could not have been done without all of your help. May God bless your generosity!

CCD NEWS - parents who will be enrolling 1st Grade students, or students at another level for the first time this year, must contact our DRE, Peg Mechnig, at 785.448.8569. If your daughter or son were not Baptized at St. Boniface or St. Therese, we will also need a copy of her or his Baptismal Certificate before classes begin! You may photocopy a certificate if you have one, or call the parish of Baptism, and ask them to send one to you. Please take care of this as soon as possible. The teachers' meeting will take place in the Priory Conference Room this Wednesday, August 29th, at 7 PM. CCD classes will begin on Wednesday, September 5th at 7 PM with the regular gathering in St. Boniface Church. We will be including 6 Prayer Partners Sessions again this year, and we are asking as many adults as possible to volunteer for this part of the program. it would entail coming to the 6 sessions, sharing a bit of your story and your faith with the students, followed by a fun activity and a snack. If you are willing to be a Prayer Partner, contact Fr. Jerry or Peg Mechnig (# above).

MARRIAGE PREPARATION LEAD COUPLES TRAINING - There is a training program being offered for those who might be willing and able to serve as Marriage Preparation Lead Couples at Prince of Peace in Olathe from November 9th through the 11th. There is no charge for the program or the materials. If you have questions, call Deacon Tony Zimmerman at 913.647.0329 or contact Mary Anne Kierl at 913.647.0345 with questions or to register: flifesec@archkck,org In the Southern Region of the Archdiocese, we are very much in need of volunteer lead couples. Please consider providing this very important ministry to those who are preparing for marriage.

ALTAR SOCIETY REQUEST - All women of St. Boniface Parish are asked to pick up a small sheet on the Bulletin tables and fill in up-to-date information, and place them in the collection baskets. They are working on updating their contact lists and would greatly appreciate your cooperation with this. Thanks!

BAZAAR SEASON APPROACHES! - Our own Bazaar at St. Boniface is fast approaching - October 7th will be here before we know it. If you would like to donate a Bazaar Raffle Prize - or if you work with or are a customer of a business who might like to offer a Bazaar Prize, let me or Cheryl Bures (835.6427) know as soon as possible. Plans are progressing nicely. Holy Angels Bazaar is on Sunday, September 9th; and St. John's in Greeley will be on September 23rd - both from 11 AM - 2 PM. See the flyers on the Bulletin Boards.



Monday, August 27th is the feast of St. Monica. Tuesday, August 28th is the feast of her son, St. Augustine.

One of the most important Christian theologians, Augustine's mother was a devout Christian, and his father was a pagan. In his early life, Augustine was all BUT Christian, let alone a saint!

Through the persistent prayer, good example of his mother, and encouragement - and the divine grace of the Holy Spirit, Augustine found Christ - due in no small part to the prayers and persistence of his saintly mother. This is beautifully expressed in a quote from St. Augustine:

"In the flesh she brought me to birth in this world; in her heart she brought me to birth in Your eternal life."

Have a blessed week! Fr. Jerry

AMERICAN SIGN LANGUAGE CLASSES - will be offered at St. Paul in Olathe from 7 - 8 PM on October 18 & 25, and November 1 & 8. Free admission - and all ages are welcome! See the flyer on the Bulletin Boards.

SADDLE CLUB - a program at Prairie Star Ranch offered by the Archdiocese for two age groups: 9 - 13, and 14 - 18. See the flyer on the Bulletin Boards.

FACEBOOK HELP - If you use Facebook, may I ask that you help the parishes out by sharing our Facebook page? It is a great way to get information "out there" beyond our parishes' physical boundaries - spreading the word about our activities, events, and fund-raisers. To do this, simply go to the Facebook search line, and enter: Saint Boniface and Saint Therese - Kansas - then make a COMMENT (even a single word) and SHARE the POSTS. It will only take a few moments to do this - but the far reaching nature of Facebook will be very helpful and will bring many more people into contact with our faith community!

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES - Both parishes would benefit if additional people would be willing to volunteer their gifts to the roster of Liturgical Ministers: Servers, Lectors, and Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist, Singers, Musicians (of <u>any</u> musical instruments), and collection counters would certainly enhance our Liturgy - Please consider doing one or more of these ministries, please send me a note or leave a message on the parish answering machine. We currently are in great need for Eucharistic Ministers to bring Communion to Richmond Healthcare on Saturday evenings or Sunday mornings!

St. Isídore and St. María de la Cabeza - patrons of the farming community, intercede for us as we pray for safety and favorable weather!